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SEDGWICK COUNTY LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE (LEPC)

Meeting Minutes

February 18th, 2021
Location: WEBEX 

1.
Call To Order:  LEPC Chairperson Ann Houk called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.


A. Attendance:
	Ann Houk, LEPC Chair, HHHOK
	MSgt Rosenberg, McConnell
	Brian Speer, Home Health & Hospice of Kansas

	Haither Zargoza, SCEM 
	MSgt Ross Chappell, McConnell
	Steve Smith, DPC Enterprises

	Tom Bedard, AccuWeather/Colwich Fire Department
	Bill Robben, Sedgwick County EMS
	Kiel Mangus, City of Derby

	DeAnn Konkel, SCHCC
	Jeff Pritchard, EPA Region 7
	Chance Hayes, National Weather Service

	Trista Clevenger, Sedg Cty Dept on Aging
	Matt Vogt, Valley Center Police Dept
	Lane Sekavec, UP Railroad

	Tom Donnay, Wesley Medical Center
	Sean McKinney, KU School of Medicine
	Rebecca Benoit, Ardent Mills

	Daniel Fenn, C3 Safety & Compliance
	Greg Peters, SCFD
	Lane Pearman, WFD

	Jaron Barrett, Oxy Chemicals
	Marci Bacon, Home Health & Hospice of Kansas
	Karla Keilhack-Ball, Harry Hynes Hospice

	Will Day, 
	Chuck Clanahan, DHS
	

	Barbara Porter, Spirit
	
	


B. Introductions: Due to COVID-19 restrictions on gatherings this LEPC meeting was held virtually through ZOOM, hosted through HHHoK

- https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85880570718?pwd=RUkyU1B1Q3NkRG9DVIFtcDd5a2J2UT09

Meeting ID: 858 8057 0718
Password: 123456


Dial by location: 1 312 626 6799
2.
MINUTES APPROVED:  Minutes from the November 19th, 2020 meeting are approved with one change made

1. Tom Donnay was an attendee from Wesley Medical Center
3.
OLD BUSINESS:
A.  2020 HMEP Grant Updates (Haither Zaragoza)
Haither reports we have completed our table top and functional exercises.  We have a full scale exercise plan.  The Supplemental gave everyone an additional $10,000 which we paid for our aristatek subscription.  We have just a couple of months before the full scale.  No after action report available yet for the functional exercise and she will send the AAR out when they are available. Reported good during the functional to see a back up plan could be implemented.
Haither reports at the table top there were 98 participants and there were 60 participants in the functional exercise.  Haither reports that even before putting up the sign up sheet for the full scale that we have several participants.

Ann states that the functional gave a lot of good data from the exercise.  Ann states there were a lot of areas of improvement identified.
B. PEAC software video was shared:by Sherry Crowe with Aristatek. http://aristatek.com/Media/Worst_Case_Analysis_Overview.mp4 

Ann will disseminate the access information to all LEPC members so that they can utilize the software for drills/exercises.
Sherry Crowe with Aristatek provided inservicing on how to use the software for exercises on worst case scenario.

Chief Pearman states that he likes the software and has used it in training.  States is really good for situational awareness.  States the offline version is also beneficial.  Sherry Crowe states that a file can be created that can be merged (export a plume model into a shape file for GIS)
C. LEOP Review
1. Haither states that LEOP review was started and the state has come up with a new 2020 planning guide.  Haither states there is an extension to December 1st to complete.  Haither states she is sending out the worksheets and questions that need addressed.  

D.  Business Recognition Program (Tom Bedard and Daniel Fenn)
1. Tom discusses the new LEPC Program that will recognize Businesses that have put forth effort to improve workplace safety not only for their employees but also the community.

2.  Survey monkeys were sent out to Tier II businesses and the responses will be reviewed by Dan and Tom.  The top 1-2 companies will be awarded by end of year and an article about the business will be put in Splurge Magazine and Wichita Business Journal.

3.  This program will also help identify educational needs for businesses or our first responders.

4.  Tom states we currently have 4 responses and look forward to many more.

5.  Dan states the survey is barely 13 questions that is simple and asks the LEPC members to help get the word out.

6.  Ann states she is sending out emails with direct links to the survey again.  Ann states no proprietary information is asked for just what have they done to practice safety for the community.

Ann states that Home Health & Hospice is donating a $2500 magazine page for the LEPC to spotlight what we do and who we are.

The program will close applications in late summer to allow for awardees to be selected by Quarter 4 LEPC meeting.  
     E.  Open Positions for LEPC (Ann)
          Open positions for Chair and Secretary were not filled and therefore Ann will retain as LEPC 

          chair for the next 2 years.
     F.  Bylaws/Member list (Ann)
          Board of County Commissioners approved the updated Bylaws as well as the member list  

          for 2021.

4.
NEW BUSINESS:
A.  HMEP Grant for 2021 (Haither Zargoza)
   Haither states that the dollar amount for the next years grant cycle has been reduced due to the numerous applications that the state has received.  Haither states the most we could expect to receive is $60,000.  

   Haither states that the LEPC goal and SCEM goal this next year will be on training/classes for career and volunteers.  Ann states that FEMA and DHS have several free offerings that are available and have been sent out from Chuck Clanahan with DHS.  Ann states that Haither is working on those training classes that require fees and are on a limited availability but high in demand.
   Haither states our funds will be used for transportation table tops in 2021.

B.  Full Scale Exercise (Haither Zargoza)

Haither reports that we are finalizing processes for the full scale exercise.  Haither states she will be meeting with the planning team to do final walk through to ensure everything is in place for activation.  Haither states that we currently have representation from all first responders and want to ensure that we also have the support teams and participation in place.
   Haither states she is reaching out to everyone for needs.  Haither states she has reached out to one of the schools to participate.

   Haither states some of the failures seen in the functional exercise has helped us prepare for the full scale exercise.—for example--it was as simple as who had badge access to the EOC.

C.  Tier II Education 
   Ann states that we will continue to provide education to the Tier II company’s but she is finding that those representatives listed on the reports are no longer with the company’s or just won’t respond.  Ann states she wants to focus on Shelter in Place this year as it is different from the Tornado Shelter in Place.  
5.
PRESENTATION: 

Chance Hayes with NOAA on weather awareness and resources.  Chance discusses weather warnings and resources.  How to get NWS alerts, what a watch and warning may look like on the various sites.  Discusses radar app and geolocation services.
      Chance discusses the resources available on the www.weather.gov/wichita site.  He also encourages everyone to become Weather Ambassadors-free of charge.  www.weather.gov/wrn/success-stories.  
6.   ROUND TABLE:  

A.
A reminder to use the LEPC to assist with community education, business relations, emergency planning, and tier II reporting.  


B.  Ann states that she does have a recording of the meeting if anyone is interested.

      C.  Haither requests from the LEPC anyone that is able to donate food or water for the full scale exercise.  Tom requests how much is needed.  Ann states last year it was about $7-$10 a box for food.  
7.
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 PM.  
8.   NEXT MEETING:
 May 20th, 2021 via Zoom
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